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The new Online Make-up Hours plan established in ORC 3313.482, and built into 4A-4 & 4A-
5 of the 2024 OCS, should not be tested until FY 25 based on the timing laid out in the 
bill.  During FY 24 audits, you may discuss with your clients to ensure they have awareness of 
this new plan/law, but there should be no citations or written comments for FY 24 related to 
it. 

• HB 33 was signed 7/4/23 & the 3313.482 provision was effective 10/3/23. 
• The bill required the plan to be adopted by 8/1 of each school year. 
• Since 8/1/23 was after the effective date, schools wouldn’t be required to comply until 

8/1/24 (which is in FY 25). 
• While DEW did ‘encourage’ schools to adopt their plan by 11/1/23, it was not a 

requirement.  https://education.ohio.gov/Media/Ed-Connection/Aug-21-2023/Guidance-
for-online-day-plans  

 
2024 OCS 4A-4 / 4A-5: 
 

 
 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Feducation.ohio.gov%2FMedia%2FEd-Connection%2FAug-21-2023%2FGuidance-for-online-day-plans&data=05%7C02%7CAMMayne%40ohioauditor.gov%7C945d8f5b9fd642263f4e08dcf75db84a%7Cb2e7d3c9fbbc4bee801d2898fdfc7c32%7C0%7C0%7C638657229098561379%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=e2SUqdYNVWjSSggN8OGmtxa7zV4shSoJ8Z3c2kkzX14%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Feducation.ohio.gov%2FMedia%2FEd-Connection%2FAug-21-2023%2FGuidance-for-online-day-plans&data=05%7C02%7CAMMayne%40ohioauditor.gov%7C945d8f5b9fd642263f4e08dcf75db84a%7Cb2e7d3c9fbbc4bee801d2898fdfc7c32%7C0%7C0%7C638657229098561379%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=e2SUqdYNVWjSSggN8OGmtxa7zV4shSoJ8Z3c2kkzX14%3D&reserved=0


 
 

  
 
Questions can be directed to KMBerger-Davis@ohioauditor.gov. 
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